# Eye on the World May 15, 2021

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of May 15, 2021.

# **Compiled by Dave Havir**

*Luke 21:34-36*—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

#### $\star \star \star \star \star$

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles, which are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# Biden and Harris transition

■ Although the following article was directed toward the aging members of Congress in general and not directly toward Joe Biden, an article by Ian Prasad Philbrick titled "We May Not Have a Full Two Years': Democrats' Plans Hinge on Good Health" was posted at nytimes.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Bill Bostock titled "More Than 120 Retired Generals and Admirals Wrote to Biden Suggesting He Wasn't Legitimately Elected and Questioning His Mental Health" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 12, 2021.

■ Looking back to August 2020, an article by GovTrack.us titled "Our Ideology Score Placed Kamala Harris as the Most Liberal Senator in 2019" was posted at govtrackinsider.com on Aug. 14, 2020.

■ An article by Paul Bedard titled "Bogus Bipartisanship for Team Biden: Harris the Most Partisan" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 11, 2021.

# **Comments about Vatican**

■ An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Pope Francis Calls for 'Temporary Suspension' of Property Rights to Vaccines During 'Vax Live' Concert" was posted at breitbart.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by David Crary titled "Vatican Warns U.S. Bishops Over Get-Tough Communion Proposals" was posted at apnews.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Kirsten Grieshaber titled "German Catholics to Bless Gay Unions Despite Vatican Ban" was posted at apnews.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Catholic Priest: The Blessing of Gay Couples in Germany Is 'Diabolical' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 13, 2021.

#### **Comments about Israel**

■ An article by Peter Aitken titled "Hamas Fires Rockets Into Israel Amid Jerusalem Unrest" was posted at foxnews.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Barak Ravid titled "Israel Calls on Biden Administration to Stay Out of Jerusalem Crisis" was posted at axios.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Thomas Lifson titled "Biden's Already Wrecked Much of the Middle East Progress Trump Made" was posted at americanthinker.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Khaled Abu Toameh titled "Egypt, Qatar and the UN Urge Hamas to End Violence Against Israel" was posted at jpost.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Ignoring Rocket Fire, Most Foreign Media Focus on Israel's Airstrikes" was posted at jpost.com on May 11, 2021.

An article by Gil Hoffman titled "Right-Wing MKs Demand Escalation Amid Rocket Fire Targeting Israel" was posted at jpost.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Zachary Keyser titled "World Leaders Urge Calm Amid Growing Violence Between Israelis, Palestinians" was posted at jpost.com on May 11, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Video: Arab Citizens Riot in Israel; Attack Jewish Neighbors, Synagogues" was posted at breitbart.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Families Rush to Bomb Shelters in Tel Aviv as Palestinians Fire Rockets at Major Israeli Cities" was posted at breitbart.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Joshua Klein titled "Hamas Terrorist Leader [Fathi Hammad]: Buy Cheap Knives, 'Behead Jews' " was posted at breitbart.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Anna Akronheim, Tzvi Joffre and Idan Zonshine titled "Netanyahu Warns of Long IDF Gaza Campaign After Rocket Barrage on Tel Aviv" was posted at jpost.com on May 12, 2021.

■ An article by Greg Norman titled "Israeli Airstrike Kills Top Hamas Commander as Netanyahu Vows 'Iron Fist if Needed' " was posted at foxnews.com on May 12, 2021.

■ An article by James Rothwell titled "Israel Military Draws Up Plan for Ground Invasion of Gaza" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on May 13, 2021.

#### Leftist Politicians' defend Palestinians

■ An article by Christina Zhao titled "Ilhan Omar, Rashida Tlaib Rebuke [U.S.] State Department for Waffling Over Palestinian Self Defense" was posted at newsweek.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez: 'We Stand in Solidarity With the Palestinians . . . in East Jerusalem' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Carly Roman titled "NYC Mayoral Front-Runner Andrew Yang Takes Pro-Israel Stance as Rockets Fly" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Tim O'Donnell titled "Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez Had Harsh Words for Andrew Yang After His Israel-Palestine Comments" was posted at theweek.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Frances Martel titled "Biden State Department: 'Hard Not to Feel' Suffering of Palestinians in Hamas Rocket Barrage" was posted at breitbart.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Rep. Tlaib: 'The Israeli Government Doesn't Want Palestinians to Exist'—Wants to 'Expel Them All' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Ari Hoffman titled "Rashida Tlaib Accuses Israel of Ethnic Cleansing While Hamas Launches Hundreds of Rockets at Civilians" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Brittany Bernstein titled "Israeli Ambassador [to the U.S. Gilad Erdan] Accuses Tlaib of Encouraging Terror Groups to Attack Jews" was posted at nationalreview.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Julie Grace Brufke titled "Rep. Ilhan Omar Accuses Israel of 'Terrorism' Following Airstrikes on Gaza" was posted at nypost.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Marc Schulman titled "Ilhan Omar Is Justifying Attacks on Israel and Condemning Israel for Defending Against Them" was posted at newsweek.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Reagan McCarthy titled "Nikki Haley Torches Ilhan Omar's Take on Israel" was posted at townhall.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Adam Kredo titled "Muslim Brotherhood Praises Dems for Abandoning Israel in Time of War" was posted at freebeacon.com on May 13, 2021.

#### **Comments about Iran**

■ An article by Staff titled "IRGC [Islamic Revolutionary Guard Corps] Chief: Israel Could Be Blown Up in Single Operation" was posted at al-monitor.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Sophie Mann titled "'Destined to Fail': Experts Puzzle Over Biden Push to Reenter Nuclear Deal With Hostile Iran" was posted at justthenews.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "12+ Iranian Gunboats Swarm 6 U.S. Warships, Dozens of Warning Shots Fired [by U.S. in Strait of Hormuz]" was posted at dailywire.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article titled "Iran Rejects U.S. Claim That Speedboats Sparked Encounter" was posted at apnews.com on May 11, 2021.

#### **Comments about Saudi Arabia**

■ An article titled "Qatar Ruler in Saudi Arabia for First Time Since Rift Eased" was posted at apnews.com on May 10, 2021.

#### **Comments about Myanmar**

■ A Reuters article by Matthew Tostevin and Andrew Heavens titled "Myanmar's Junta Brands Rival Government a Terrorist Group" was posted at reuters.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Grant Peck titled "100 Days in Power, Myanmar Junta Holds Pretense of Control" was posted at apnews.com on May 10, 2021.

#### **Comments about Mozambique**

■ An article titled "Mozambique in 'Panic' at the Prospect of New Terrorist Attacks" was posted at aleteia.com on May 11, 2021.

#### Business hypocrisy in China

■ Looking back to March 2020, an article titled "83 Major Brands Linked to Forced Labor in China" was posted at retaildetail.eu on March 6, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Green New Deal: John Kerry Admits Uyghur Slave Labor Is Being Used to Build Solar Panels" was posted at townhall.com on May 12, 2021.

#### Sports business hypocrisy in China

■ Looking back to June 2020, an article by Maitreyee Joshi titled " 'All He Cares About Is Money, Not Human Rights': Hong Kong Activists Target LeBron James for Hypocrisy" was posted at essentiallysports.com on June 13, 2020.

■ Looking back to February, an article by Anurag Mitra titled " 'You're a Chinese Finger Puppet'—[UFC Welterweight] Colby Covington Accuses LeBron James of Hypocrisy" was posted at sportskeeda.com on Feb. 28, 2021.

■ Looking back to April, an article by Alexandra Stevenson titled "China's Forced-Labor Backlash Threatens to Put NBA in Unwanted Spotlight" was posted at nytimes.com on April 9, 2021.

#### Comments about China

■ An article by Joe McDonald titled "China Trade Surges as Global Demand Recovers From Pandemic" was posted at abcnews.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by John Hillen titled "Internal Memo to Beijing: China's Competitive Advantage Against America" was posted at national review.com on May 11, 2021.

# **Comments about Russia**

■ An article by Oriana Gonzalez titled "Putin Orders New Gun Control Regulations After School Shooting Kills 8 [in City of Kazan]" was posted at axios.com on May 11, 2021.

# **Comments about 'Durban' racism event**

■ Looking back to January 2008, an article titled "Canada Snubs U.N. Anti-Racism Conference [Because the First Conference in 2001 Degenerated Into 'Expressions of Intolerance and Anti-Semistism']" was posted at cbc.ca on Jan. 23, 2008.

■ Looking back to November 2010, an article titled "Canada to Boycott Durban Conference [Dubbed Durban III Which Is Intended to Mark the 10th Anniversary of the 2001 Meeting in South Africa Aimed at Defeating Racism]" was posted at cbc.ca on Nov. 25, 2010.

■ An article by titled "Canada Boycotting Events Marking U.N. Anti-Racism Conference [in September] Over Concerns About Anti-Israel Statements" was posted at cbc.ca on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "[U.S.] State Dept. Confirms: U.S. Will Not Attend U.N. 'Durban' Racism Event [Named for the South African Port City That Hosted the World Conference Against Racism in 2001]" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 5, 2021.

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Canada, Australia Join U.S. in Boycotting UN's 'Durban' Racism Event [in September]; Europeans Mull Their Stance" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 7, 2021.

#### **Comments about other international nations**

■ An article by Cheryl Teh titled "2 California Students Were Sentenced to Life in Prison [in Italy] for Stabbing and Killing a Police Officer in Rome" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Ben Farmer titled "U.S. Deploys More Air Power to Cover Afghanistan Withdrawal as Fighting Rages" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on May 7, 2021.

An article by Jon Gambrell titled "U.S. Navy Seizes Weapons in Arabian Sea Likely Bound for Yemen" was posted at apnews.com on May 8, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Jason Neely and Giles Elgood titled "Car Bombing at Afghan School in Kabul Kills 55, Injures Over 150" was posted at reuters.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "France Rejects Woke Push to Radically Feminize the French Language in Schools" was posted at breitbart.com on May 8, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Russell Cheyne titled "Scottish Nationists Vow Independence Vote After Election Win" was posted at reuters.com on May 8, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Watch: Parents [From Doncaster, England] Claim That Their Four-Year-Old Child Is Transgender" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Elaine Ganley titled "France Vows Tougher Punishment for Those Who Attack Police" was posted at apnews.com on May 11, 2021.

#### International covid vaccines

■ An article by Nick Squires titled "EU Will Not Renew AstraZeneca Contract as It Pivots Towards Pfizer's Vaccine" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on May 9, 2021.

■ An article by Ewan Somerville titled " 'People's Vaccine' Protesters Clash With Police at AstraZeneca HQ" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Aria Bendix titled "A 23-Year-Old Italian Woman Received 6 Times the Recommended Amount of Pfizer's Coronavirus Vaccine" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 10, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Rocky Swift titled "Takeda [Pharmaceutical Company] Says It May Double Imports of Moderna Shots to Help Accelerate Japan Vaccination" was posted at reuters.com on May 11, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Allison Martell and Nia Williams titled "Two Canadian Provinces Stop Offering AstraZeneca's Covid Vaccine" was posted at reuters.com on May 11, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Colin Packham and Renju Jose titled "Australia Seeks Deal With Moderna for Domestic Production of mRNA Vaccines" was posted at reuters.com on May 12, 2021.

#### Distributing vaccine patent waivers

■ An article by Spencer Brown titled "Biden Wants to Give American Covid Vaccine Patents to China" was posted at townhall.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled "[Mike] Huckabee: Biden Lifting Intellectual Property Rights of Vaccine Makers Is 'Government Overreach in the Worst Way' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 6, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Philip Blenkinsop and Francesco Guarascio titled "EU Considers Covid Vaccine Patent Waiver but Germany, Drugmakers Push Back" was posted at reuters.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Mia Jankowicz titled "Germany Is Not Happy With Biden's Support for Waiving Covid-19 Vaccine Patents, Predicting 'Severe Complications' " was posted at businessinsider.com on May 7, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Alistair Smout titled "Britain Open to Talks Over Vaccine Waivers With U.S., Others at WHO" was posted at reuters.com on May 11, 2021.

#### International covid lockdowns

An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "French Interior Ministry Bans Outdoor Gatherings for End of Ramadan" was posted at breitbart.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Jarryd Jaeger titled "Calgary Church Leaders Artur and Dawid Pawlowski Arrested and Charged for Violating Public Health Orders" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Elisabetta Bianchini titled "What Will It Take to Open Ontario? Ontario's Top Doctor Wants to See Less Than 1,000 Daily Covid-19 Cases to Lift Restrictions" was posted at yahoo.com on May 10, 2021.

#### India's covid challenges

■ A Reuters article by Tanvi Mehta and Sudarshan Varadhan titled "Indian States Impose Stricter Lockdowns as Covid Deaths Hit Record High" was posted at reuters.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Kayla Rivas titled "WHO Elevates Indian Coronavirus Strain to 'Variant of Concern' " was posted at foxnews.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Ciara Linnane titled "India's Covid Crisis Deepens, as BioNTech Says There's No Evidence Its Vaccine Needs Adapting to Cope With New Variants" was posted at marketwatch.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Kelsie Sandoval titled "Covid-19 Patients in India Are Developing Deadly 'Black Fungus' Infections That Can Lead to Blindness" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 10, 2021.

#### Other international covid news

An article by Jack Montgomery titled "Hungary Scraps Income Tax for Under-25 to Support Recovery, Family Formation" was posted at breitbart.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article titled "[Wageningen Bioveterinary Research in Central Netherlands Is] Training Bees to Smell the Coronavirus" was posted at wur.nl (Netherlands) on May 3, 2021.

#### $\star$ $\star$ $\star$ $\star$ $\star$

An article by Ken Blackwell titled "The Corrupt Politicians Act Is a Step Backwards for America" was posted at patriotpost.us on May 11, 2021. Following is the article.

Power is best left close to the people. Elections should be run at the state and local levels.

A high priority for the radical Left is a national takeover of our elections. It wants the bureaucrats in DC running our elections. This is what S. 1, or The Corrupt Politicians Act, is all about—another big government power grab.

Following the 2020 election, there is no doubt that many states need to reform their election laws. A national takeover is not the answer. Power is best left close to the people. Elections should be run at the state and local levels.

The Corrupt Politicians Act sets out to turn all the states toward the Pennsylvania election model of chaos and uncertainty. States will be required to count ballots that arrive up until 10 days after Election Day, meaning the election will drag on and on. Meanwhile, my home state of Ohio, which ran smoothly and delivered results on Election Night, will be forced to adopt this flawed election system.

Ohio has also done an excellent job at cleaning voter rolls to reduce the risk of voter fraud. Under this bill, states would no longer have the power to regulate voter registration, and they would be forced to degrade the accuracy of voter rolls by being required to automatically register all individuals from state and federal databases. This would result in many ineligible individuals such as green card holders being registered to vote.

Additionally, Ohio, like many states, has voter ID requirements. The Corrupt Politicians Act bans voter ID laws. Voter ID requirements are rising in popularity and help increase trust in our election system.

If you oppose the legislation, you better be ready to be called a racist and a vote suppressor. This attack could not be further from the truth. Allowing illegal votes to be cast cancels out legal votes. It diminishes the voting rights that African Americans fought hard to secure throughout the 1960s. The Left's rhetoric on this is offensive and irresponsible.

We all want to have free and fair elections where every legal vote is counted. States should learn from the disaster of 2020 and make reforms to increase transparency and election security.

The Corrupt Politicians Act is a massive step backward for election integrity. It is an attempt by the Left to hijack the election process and change the rules in its favor to protect its majority.

We don't need a federal takeover of elections. Power belongs with the people, not the bureaucrats and politicians in Washington, DC.

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

An article by Ken Blackwell titled "Radicals Push One Step Closer to Historic Power Grab With S. 1" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 13, 2021. Following is the article.

Radicals are cramming a federal takeover of elections through a key vote on the Corrupt Politicians Act, part of their plan with Joe Biden and Kamala Harris to transform America into a permanent one-party socialist nation.

Tuesday, the Senate Rules Committee voted along party lines to send S. 1—the Senate version of H.R. 1, which is officially named the For the People Act but which is better named the Corrupt Politicians Act—to the Senate floor. Normally a 9-9 tie vote in the Rules Committee would doom a bill, but Senate Majority Leader Chuck Schumer (D-NY) has muscled through a perversion of Senate rules to take to the Senate floor legislation and nominations that should have died in committee.

Also normally, a Senate committee vote sounds so boring that you only hear about it if you stumble onto a news station on your way to finding the baseball game on TV. But this time your children's freedom is at stake, as Senate Democrats move one step closer to eradicating the freedoms that make America the greatest nation on earth. S. 1 is an 880-page federal takeover of all elections nationwide, abolishing voter ID and other commonsense election integrity safeguards, and mandating monthlong mail-in balloting and other measures that could hijack elections in every state for every election going forward. It would ensure that Republicans can never win another nationwide election for president or for congressional control.

As S. 1 goes to the floor, Republicans will filibuster it, which would normally take 60 votes to circumvent. But Schumer is determined to use the "nuclear option" to blow up over a century of Senate rules to abolish the filibuster and force S. 1 through on a 50-50 party-line vote, because the Constitution says that the vice president breaks all tie votes, and Vice President Kamala Harris is chomping at the bit to seize permanent power in America by making the vote 51-50.

All that stands in their way are two Democrat senators who say they will not nuke the filibuster: Sen. Joe Manchin (D-WV) and Sen. Kyrsten Sinema (D-AZ). If either one keeps their word, S. 1 will not pass.

Biden relentlessly calls on the Senate to pass S. 1, even bringing Manchin to the White House before the committee vote, no doubt trying to talk the West Virginian into breaking his promise to his home state. Gone is the Biden of past decades, replaced by an old, tired, radicalized version of Biden who robotically supports the extremist socialist agenda put on his desk for signature by Harris, White House Chief of Staff Ron Klain, Schumer, and House Speaker Nancy Pelosi (D-CA).

It's key for all Americans to understand how the S. 1 (H.R. 1) Corrupt Politicians Act fits into this power grab to fundamentally transform America into a socialist nation under permanent one-party rule.

Our Constitution's key to freedom is that it takes government power and breaks it. It breaks power between the federal government and the states. It also breaks federal power between the president, Congress, and the Supreme Court, and sets them against each other. If the power players are busy armwrestling with each other, it forces them to leave you free to live your life. That formula has worked for us for more than 200 years.

The common tie in the various pieces of big legislation the Democrats are trying to ram through is that it would undo this formula for liberty. It's not just S. 1; Democrats are trying to pass H.R. 51 to make D.C. a state to give them two more Democrat senators and an instant 52-50 majority to ram through their radical socialist agenda. They're trying to pass mass amnesty to turn 11 million illegal aliens into voting citizens who would vote for a permanent expansion of the welfare state, paid for by hardworking Americans. They're trying to pack the Supreme Court by expanding it from nine justices to 13 so that they have a guaranteed liberal majority to rubber-stamp all their unconstitutional socialism.

Any one of these four bills would give the far-left wing of the Democrat Party—Alexandra Ocasio Cortez (AOC), Ilhan Omar, Rashida Tlaib, Cori Bush, Mondaire Jones—permanent control of the House, Senate, the White House and even the Supreme Court. Schumer is doing his part to push through that agenda in the arena of voting. Once he gets S. 1 through the Senate Rules Committee, he will execute a full-court press on Manchin and Sinema to cave on their commitment to their home states and the nation to protect the role the filibuster plays in making the Senate a place where senior statesmen need to build consensus to pass transformational legislation.

On the election integrity front, Republican governors and legislators nationwide continue passing laws to restore decades of election safeguards that have been abandoned in recent years, laws that make it easy to vote, but hard to cheat.

With H.R. 1 and S. 1, Biden, Harris, Pelosi, and Schumer are pushing a key component to seize perpetual power, and fundamentally transform America.

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

An article by Jessica Anderson titled "Four Facts That Bust Media Myths on Florida's Election Reforms" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 7, 2021. Following is the article.

Florida Gov. Ron DeSantis signed an election integrity bill into law Thursday morning [May 6] to make it easier to vote and harder to cheat. Unfortunately, the mainstream media is helping to circulate misinformation about the law, known as SB 90. Here is what you need to separate myth from fact.

#### Myth: Florida is trying to suppress mail-in voting.

**Fact:** Florida's reforms simply make the process more uniform by strengthening ID requirements for absentee voting that already apply to in-person voting.

■ These reforms would enhance voter ID requirements for mail-in ballot requests.

■ Two-thirds (66%) of voters agree that applying voter ID requirements to absentee ballots, as SB 90 does, is a good way to safeguard ballot integrity.

Research shows that voter ID doesn't actually negatively impact turnout, despite Democrats' false claims of voter suppression.

# Myth: Florida is trying to make it harder for seniors or disabled voters to have their absentee votes turned in by others.

**Fact:** Florida's reforms allow a person to collect immediate family members' ballots and up to two ballots from unrelated persons.

■ This is about restricting ballot trafficking and maintaining a secure chain of custody of ballots, which benefits voters.

■ The law expands the list of people authorized to handle vote-by-mail ballots to include a voter's grandchild.

■ Limiting who handles other voters' ballots ensures that paid political operatives will be prohibited from picking up and potentially mishandling or changing absentee ballots and pressuring or coercing vulnerable voters in their homes.

■ Polling shows that 62% of voters are against political operatives and paid organizers having direct access to absentee voters as they vote, and then taking unsupervised possession of their ballots.

#### Myth: Florida's reforms put new limits on drop boxes to make it harder for voters.

**Fact:** The reforms ensure sufficient security to protect voters' ballots, while maintaining access to drop boxes.

■ Staffing drop boxes ensures the safety of ballots dropped off and provides voters with confidence their vote will be counted correctly.

■ Under new legislation, drop box locations will be published 30 days in advance so voters have certainty on when and where to access drop boxes.

Voters are still able to place a stamp on their vote-by-mail ballot and drop it in any secure mailbox.

# Myth: Allowing access to the absentee ballot signature verification process will allow partisan operatives to file frivolous challenges.

**Fact:** Observation by poll watchers for in-person voting has been allowed for decades, and with the growth of mail-in voting, the same protections should be applied.

■ It is important that the mail-in voting process maintains the same important safeguards that in-person voting does.

■ The bill ensures party affiliation is not disclosed to election workers during the signature match process.

■ Transparency instills confidence in the electoral process and reduces the temptation of election workers to commit fraud.

#### $\star \star \star \star \star$

An article by Spencer Brown titled "While President Joe 'Jim Eagle' Biden Smears Voter ID Laws, the Queen Commits U.K. to Electoral Integrity" was posted at townhall.com on May 11, 2021. Following is the article.

In the Queen's Speech to both houses of Parliament Tuesday, Queen Elizabeth announced that the government would press ahead with plans to implement an electoral integrity bill similar to measures recently signed into law by U.S. governors that saw Democrats respond with trademark hyperbole.

In her remarks to the House of Lords and the House of Commons, the Queen stated that the government "will strengthen and renew democracy and the constitution" and that "legislation will be introduced to ensure the integrity of elections." Similar safeguards on election integrity here across the pond in the United States have been laughably blasted by President Biden as worse than Jim Crow, or, Jim Eagle, or whoever.

The Queen's Speech reiterated a commitment to securing U.K.'s elections, a process that's been underway for years and which proponents hope to have in place by 2023. The plans being worked out were explained further in a House of Commons Library briefing released ahead of this year's address by the Queen: "The Government promised measures to protect the integrity of elections. It planned to require voters to show an approved form of photographic ID at a polling station in a UK parliamentary election in Great Britain and local election in England (photo ID is already required in Northern Ireland). It also said voters without appropriate ID would be able to apply, free of charge, for a local electoral identity card."

Test runs of a voter ID requirement conducted by the U.K. government in 2018 and 2019 found, unsurprisingly, "the experience of taking part in the pilot scheme appeared to have had a positive impact on people's perception of the security of the polling station process."

Meanwhile in Northern Ireland where a photo ID requirement already exists for voters, Parliament reports "there has been no evidence that the ID requirements in Northern Ireland have affected turnout and the allegations of 'personation', the crime of pretending to be someone else when you vote, have been eliminated."

But these successful pilot programs and the proven effectiveness of Northern Ireland's photo ID requirement don't matter to American leftists who have pivoted from calling out Georgia and other states' election integrity laws to go after the Queen.

Usual suspects at the American Civil Liberties Union and Southern Poverty Law Center returned to their normal antics that prove the soft bigotry of low expectations remains a favorite cudgel of the supposedly "progressive" Left.

"The real reason these laws are passed is to suppress the vote, and that is in fact what happens," claimed Caren Short of the SPLC in a quote to the *Guardian*, an allegation that is of course not backed up by the U.K.'s pilot programs testing photo ID requirements. She added that "There are certain communities that do not possess the required ID, or the underlying documents required to get the ID, and so it makes it harder for those folks to vote."

A supposed voting rights expert at the ACLU echoed the bigoted claims, saying measures to secure election are "about excluding the people who are least likely to have that ID." Never mind these same people presumably manage to purchase items, board flights, and do any number of things that require an ID already.

Again, through the pilot programs and analysis of Northern Ireland's system, "where voters without access to approved photo ID can apply for a free photographic electoral ID card from their local council" showed that "most voters in Northern Ireland, which had individual registration and voter ID requirements before the rest of the UK, considered [their] voting arrangement to be 'gold standard."

Facts of course matter little to those who prefer an unsecured election system, but the U.K.'s work toward full photo ID to vote has already shown what American

leaders who pursue similar protections know to be true: election integrity makes voters more confident in the democratic process, is not a detriment to voter turnout, and greatly reduces opportunities for fraudulent votes to be counted.

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

An article by Oliver North titled "Mamas, Don't Let Your Babies Grow Up to Be Socialists" was posted at townhall.com on May 4, 2021. Following is the article.

Leftist politicians, President Joe Biden, Marxist professors, the mainstream media, historical revisionists and the entertainment industry all play a role in hoodwinking young people into favoring socialism over freedom, enterprise and self-determination. However, the most important factor in the susceptibility of young people to the false promises of socialism is their parents. Turning the youngsters of today into the socialists of tomorrow begins in the home. This is why, with apologies to Willie Nelson, we offer this warning: Mamas, don't let your babies grow up to be socialists.

In our upcoming book, "We Didn't Fight for Socialism: America's Veterans Speak Up" (to be released in July), we make the critical point that parents are often unwittingly complicit in the acceptance of socialism by their children. This happens when helicopter parents shield their children from responsibility and accountability during their formative years, accept mediocrity instead of encouraging excellence, and do for their children what children should do for themselves.

Not surprisingly, when children raised this way come of age, they are open to a nanny government taking the place of their helicopter parents. Knowing this, socialist advocates such as Biden and his fellow Democrats promise them taxpayer-funded care from cradle to grave. Not surprisingly, the concept of nanny government resonates with young people who have been pampered by their parents.

A lot of parents in America give their children latitude without responsibility. They also give them material comfort without requiring anything from them. Ironically, many of the parents who make these mistakes were once poor or middle-income youngsters themselves. Because of this, they had to work long and hard for the material advantages they now enjoy. Not wanting their children to suffer the hardships they endured, these parents make the mistake of over-providing for them materially—resulting in idleness, bad attitudes, poor decisions and unacceptable behavior.

Too many well-meaning parents give their children what children should be required to earn. This is a mistake because an ironic trait of human nature is we appreciate more what we earn than what we are freely given. When children are required to contribute to the family in meaningful ways and earn what they receive, they are better prepared to function outside the home when they come of age.

Shielding children from the realities of life doesn't help them; it harms them. Letting children learn to cope with consequences while they are young and able to grow from the experience is the best way to prepare them for life outside the protective cocoon of the parental home. Is it any wonder when children raised by helicopter parents develop an aversion to responsibility and accountability and acquire an entitlement mentality?

It should come as no surprise when young people raised by helicopter parents are hoodwinked by the false promises of socialism—promises such as free college tuition, free health care and student debt forgiveness? Is it any wonder young people who have never been required to work refuse to get jobs, even though most employers have "Help Wanted" signs in their windows, are paying well above minimum wage and are offering hiring bonuses? Their parents conditioned them to expect to receive everything they might want without having to work for it. Pandering politicians in the Democratic Party reinforce this unhealthy perspective by promising to pick up where the parents left off.

Young people who don't learn personal responsibility and accountability in the home are sitting ducks for the false promises of socialist ideologues. Unprepared, thoroughly indoctrinated young people who choose socialism over capitalism are just doing what their parents taught them to do.

 $\star \star \star \star \star$ 

An article by Oliver North titled "Biden's Blunders in Foreign Policy: The First 100 Days" was posted at townhall.com on May 11, 2021. Following is the article.

What has Joe Biden accomplished in his first 100 days as president? His performance on domestic issues has been underwhelming to say the least. But Biden's foreign policy blunders are potentially disastrous.

The Biden-Harris administration "open borders" policy is a nightmare on our southern frontier. Hundreds of thousands of undocumented migrants—many of them children—have flooded into Texas, Arizona, New Mexico and California. The imagery of thousands of children crammed into cages, huddled beneath aluminum-foil "survival blankets" will haunt us for years.

Biden's infrastructure plan embraces the Paris climate accord, shuts down the Keystone XL Pipeline, stops the export of fossil fuels, limits fracking, costs jobs and eliminates U.S. energy independence. These, and a host of other domestic policy issue—revising U.S. history, fair housing, police reform, solving systemic racism and, eventually, reparations—will have enduring, adverse socioeconomic consequences.

But Biden's blunders in foreign and defense policy are far more likely to have immediate and long-lasting consequences for the American people.

The Biden administration's mid-March 2021 summit in Anchorage, Alaska, with representatives of the People's Republic of China, was an unmitigated disaster. The vaunted Biden foreign policy team—Secretary of State Tony Blinken and national security adviser Jake Sullivan—never raised questions about how a virus, originating in the PRC, caused a global pandemic, killing millions. They barely

mentioned the brutal suppression of democracy in Hong Kong, the genocide wrought against Uighur Muslims, Beijing's wholesale theft of intellectual property or the PRCs outright threats to Taiwan, the Philippines, Vietnam and Japan.

Biden's decision to reopen talks with Tehran over the Joint Comprehensive Plan of Action—known as the Iran Nuclear Deal—is widely viewed by Israel and our Arab friends in the Middle East as appeasement for the Ayatollahs. By doing so, Biden has increased the chance of a future nuclear conflict between Iran and Israel, which could quickly engulf the entire planet in much the same way political blunders ignited World War I, and appeasing Fascist Germany, Italy and Japan led to World War II.

The most recent Biden blunder is his mishandling of the withdrawal of American forces from Afghanistan. Not only did he give the enemy the exact date by which American troops would be out of this troubled country, but also he has turned his back on more than 17,000 Afghan interpreters—most of whom risked their lives in combat with U.S. units.

Scores of "terps" have been killed and wounded while serving side-by-side with American soldiers, sailors, airmen and Marines in this long war. More than 500 Afghan citizens who worked as interpreters, translators and logistics facilitators with U.S. forces have been killed in the last three years. Leaving these loyal men and women and their families behind to be tortured and slaughtered by murderous Taliban and al-Qaida thugs is more than a foreign policy blunder; it is a despicable act of moral cowardice.

The "terp problem" is the easiest Biden foreign policy blunder to fix. Sign an executive order directing the Departments of State and Defense to waive provisions of the Special Immigrant Visa program, and put the interpreters—and their families—on U.S. military aircraft to fly them to safety.

Where? How about temporary facilities on an overseas U.S. military base—say on Guam. We've done that before in the aftermath of the Mariel boatlift in 1980 when Jimmy Carter provided shelter and security for more than 125,000 Cuban refugees.

Doing such a rescue now for loyal Afghan "terps" could prevent scenes at our U.S. embassy in Kabul similar to the one in May 1975 in Saigon.

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

An article by Ben Shapiro titled "Biden Sets Everything on Fire" was posted at creators.com on May 12, 2021. Following is the article.

Joe Biden is the luckiest man to ever assume the presidency.

He succeeded an unpopular figure. He was inaugurated just two weeks after the dramatic storming of the U.S. Capitol by extremist Donald Trump supporters seeking to stop the certification of the 2020 election, which was also the beginning of the year after widespread race riots. He inherited covid-19 vac-

cines and a vaccine rollout plan, and could rightly expect to ride the tsunami of natural economic recovery that was predicted for the aftermath of the covid-19 pandemic; he inherited a series of historic Middle Eastern peace deals.

In other words, President Biden had it easy. All he had to do was *nothing*. He could expect a new era of good feelings emerging from a tumultuous time. He could expect a booming economy, a more peaceful Middle East, a solution to the pandemic. All he had to do was calm the waters.

This, after all, was what Americans voted for: not a transformational figure or a figure of radical change but a stodgy, supposedly empathetic grandfather figure who could barely be bothered to leave his basement for the entirety of the presidential campaign. Normalcy could be restored by installing a nearly inanimate object as president.

Instead, Biden has served as a facade for the most radical administration in modern American history. And America is already paying the price.

In his first few months in office, Biden rammed through a \$1.9 trillion spending package that completely rewrote the bargain between individuals and the state, shifting the incentive structure for people to go back to work. He simultaneously proposed another \$4 trillion in spending—to go along with the annual \$4 trillion budget. The result: skyrocketing inflation in commodities, along with dramatic labor shortages resulting in an April shortfall of three-quarters of a million new jobs.

Simultaneously, he downplayed the efficacy of a vaccine he insisted was the key to ending the pandemic. His Food and Drug Administration pressed pause on a highly successful vaccine based on six cases of blood clots; his Centers for Disease Control and Prevention rewrote its school reopening guidelines, apparently with input from the teachers unions. He wore a mask publicly despite being vaccinated, despite being outdoors, despite being indoors with others who had been vaccinated—and declared such activity "patriotic." The result: widespread vaccine hesitancy and a tremendously uneven national reopening, with red states going back to normal and blue states continuing nonsensical shutdowns.

He ramped up the rhetoric with regard to racial polarization, injecting the terms "anti-racist" and "equity" into every element of federal policy, supplanting meritocracy and individual rights with equality of outcome and out-right discrimination. The result: undercutting police forces nationally, resulting in a continuing crime wave in America's biggest cities.

And he abandoned the Trump administration's Middle East policy, refunding the Palestinians with money that will obviously go to terrorist groups and defy the Taylor Force Act; making concessions to the Iranian terror regime; and pressuring Israel. The result: riots in Jerusalem, chaos on the Temple Mount and an increase in regional Iranian aggression.

We're only four months into Biden's presidency. He's going for broke: He wants his legacy, and if that legacy comes at the cost of the economy, the polis and international stability, so be it. If the conflagration we've seen thus far is any indicator, Biden won't leave a lot standing when he's done.

#### $\star$ $\star$ $\star$ $\star$ $\star$

An article by Michelle Malkin titled "Check Your Obama Privilege" was posted at creators.com on May 12, 2021. Following is the article.

Former President Barack Obama's bitter other half is at it again. Just when you think the former first lady's deep well of racial resentment has run dry, her headline-generating grievances gush forth anew. Gripe springs eternal.

This week, Michelle Obama told Oprah Winfrey's bestie Gayle King on CBS News that "many of us still live in fear" after the conviction of former Minneapolis police officer Derek Chauvin in the George Floyd case. By "us," she apparently means black Americans. But Obama (estimated net worth with her husband: \$70 million-\$135 million) and King (yearly salary at CBS: \$5.5 million) aren't just any black Americans. Their twin self-delusions are a sight to behold.

"(Going) to the grocery store" strikes fear in her heart, Mrs. O bellyached. (Never mind the lifetime Secret Service protection and tax-subsidized travel costs she receives to the tune of up to \$500,000 per year.)

Just "walking our dogs" chills the bone, King chimed in. (Never mind the private security detail she travels with, like so many celebrities in her strata do.)

And the icing on unwell Michelle's complaint cake? This "driving while black" lament: "Allowing our children to get a license" is terrifying, the multimillionaire elitist sighed and decried, because "every time they get in a car by themselves, I worry about what assumption is being made by somebody who doesn't know everything about them. The fact that they are good students and polite girls, but maybe they're playing their music a little loud, maybe somebody sees the back of their head and makes an assumption. I, like so many parents of black kids ... the innocent act of getting a license puts fear in our hearts."

Oh, horse-hockey. I'll bet my grocery bill nobody ever "makes an assumption" about the Obama daughters posing any criminal threat ever because of their hairstyles or loud car stereo systems. Nobody would even get close enough to them, for starters, what with their Secret Service agents tailing them from campus to the gym to the club.

But don't take my word for how vigilant the armed security is for bubble-wrapped Malia and Sasha. Just two years ago, Mrs. Moany McMoaner herself was kvetching to King (who else?) about how omnipresent the girls' bodyguards were.

In a 2019 interview on CBS News, Michelle Obama described how she would have to call up the daughters' friends' parents and warn them: "This is the call. It's like: 'Hello. OK. We're going to need your Social Security number. We're going to need your date of birth. There are going to be men coming to sweep your house. If you have guns and drugs, just tell them yes because they are going to find it anyway . . . Oh, by the way, there is going to be a

man with a gun sitting outside of your door all night. Let him come in and use the bathroom; it would just be nice."

Woe is she. The trials and tribulations of presidential families are too much to bear. "Imagine trying to have your first kiss" around "a bunch of men" with guns and earpieces, Mrs. O carped to King. "I'm surprised my kids have any friends, you know?" she joked (sort of).

As usual, Michelle Obama's timing is impeccable. Her latest anti-white, anti-cop rant comes as emasculated police departments yield to the antifa-Black Lives Matter mob, as law-abiding Americans (most of them white) are harassed and surveilled by the feds for simply attending the Jan. 6 Trump rally, and as urban black assailants continue to beat the crap out of elderly Asians from coast to coast. Unfortunately for these racially profiled targets of violence, there are no burly men with guns and earpieces to protect them from harm.

A message for Her Royal Highness: Try less attitude. More gratitude. Before you snivel about "systemic racism," check your own Obama privilege. It overfloweth.

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles, which involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# Deficit

■ An article by Brad Polumbo titled "Ivy League Analysis: Biden's \$2.5 Trillion 'American Families Plan' Would Hurt Economy in 3 Key Ways [Shrinking the Economy, Higher Taxes and Government Debt Would Rise]" was posted at fee.org on May 5, 2021.

■ An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Federal Taxes, Spending and Deficit All Set Records Through April" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 12, 2021.

#### Federal reserve

■ An article by Jeff Cox titled "Stanley Druckenmiller Says the Fed Is Endangering the Dollar's Global Reserve Status" was posted at cnbc.com on May 11, 2021.

#### **Comments about government snooping**

■ An article by Scott Shackelford titled "The FBI Just Got Permission to Break Into Private Computers Without Consent So It Can Fight Hackers" was posted at marketwatch.com on May 10, 2021.

#### Comments about corporate censorship

■ An article by Robert Kraychik titled "Sen. Josh Hawley: 'Democrats Have Really Come to Love' Big Tech Censorship" was posted at breitbart.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Matthew Boyle titled "Marsha Blackburn Opposes Establishment Media Cartel Plan: Will 'Make It Even Easier' for Big Tech to 'Censor Conservative Voices' " was posted at breitbart.com on May 11, 2021.

#### **Comments about abortion**

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "A 'Planned Parenthood Baby' Does Not Mean What AOC Thinks It Means" was posted at townhall.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Madeline Osburn titled "University of Pittsburgh Uses Taxpayer-Funded Aborted Babies for Medical Research" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Tristan Justice titled "Facebook Is Doing Planned Parenthood's Bidding in Banning Pro-Life Group LifeSiteNews" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 8, 2021.

#### Kamala Harris and illegal immigration

■ Looking back to February 2019, an article by Nathan McDermott and Andrew Kaczynski titled "Kamala Harris Supported 2008 San Francisco Policy That Arrested Undocumented Juveniles to ICE" was posted at cnn.com on Feb. 11, 2019.

■ An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Texas and Arizona Governors Say Joe Biden and Kamala Harris Have Not Reached Out During Border Crisis" was posted at breitbart.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Kamala Harris Goes 44 Days Without Visiting Southern Border or Holding Border Crisis Press Conference Since Given Responsibility" was posted at breitbart.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "[Fox News Rachel] Campos-Duffy Slams Kamala Harris for Border Absence, Says Media Giving Her 'Free Pass' " was posted at thefederalist.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Jim Hoft titled "'Border Czar' Kamala Harris Got Up and Walked Out of First Meeting With Mexican President on Border Security— [Andres Manuel Lopez] Obrador Accuses Biden Administration of Orchestrating Coup" was posted at thegatewaypundit.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Kamala Harris Under Fire for Supporting Border Closure She Once Opposed Under the Trump Administration" was posted at townhall.com on May 13, 2021.

#### Illegal immigration

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled "Texas Lt. Gov. [Dan Patrick]: Biden Administration Concealing Real Situation at the Border" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Yael Halon titled "Democrat Lawmaker [Henry Cuellar] Accuses Biden Admin of Playing 'Shell Game' With Images of Empty Border Pa-

trol Facility ['Moving Migrant Children From One Tent to the Other']" was posted at foxnews.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Anna Giaritelli titled "Biden Administration Holding Nearly 25,000 Migrant Children Without Parents" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by John Binder titled "Biden's DHS Plans No Deportations for Illegal Aliens Murderers, Sex Offenders" was posted at breitbart.com on May 5, 2021.

■ An article by Adam Shaw titled "ICE Deportations Fall to Under 3,000 in April Amid Biden Rules That Restrict Removals" was posted at foxnews.com on May 5, 2021.

■ An article by Julio Rosas titled "ICE Deportations Have Dipped to a Jaw-Dropping All-Time Low Thanks to Biden's Policies" was posted at townhall.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Judicial Watch Sues for Documents About Child Abuse in Biden's Border Facilities" was posted at townhall.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Biden Administration Looks to House Hundreds of Migrant Children in Shuttered North Carolina School Building" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Josh Christenson titled "Dem Mayor [Nancy Vaughan of Greensboro] Touts Job Benefits of Her City Housing Illegal Immigrants" was posted at freebeacon.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Anna Giaritelli titled "Border Democrats Slamming Biden for 'Failed' Response to Border Crisis" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 9, 2021.

■ An article by Stephanie Giang-Paunon titled "Texas Sheriff [Andy Louderback of Jackson County] Blasts Biden Administration for Making National Guard Pick Up Garbage [of Migrants] at Border" was posted at foxnews.com on May 9, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Michigan Rep. [Lisa McClain]: Biden Administration Busing and Flying Illegal Immigrants Up to My City—They'll Do It to Yours, Too" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "20 Governors Tell Biden His Plan to House Illegal Immigrants in Their States Is 'Unacceptable and Unsustainable' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Jordan Davidson titled "No End to Biden's Border Crisis in Sight as Crossings, Apprehensions Skyrocket" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 12, 2021.

■ An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "New Data Shows Biden's Border Crisis Worsened During April; 'Disaster Doesn't Even Begin to Describe It' " was posted at dailywire.com on May 12, 2021.

# Election law for Georgia

■ An article by Guy Benson titled "Poll: Georgia Voters Support New Elections Law, Large Majority Oppose 'Woke' Corporate Meddling" was posted at townhall.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Robert Kraychik titled "Ken Blackwell: MLB All-Star Game Leaving Atlanta Is 'Slap in the Face' to 'Black Entrepreneurs and Business Owners' " was posted at breitbart.com on May 11, 2021.

#### Election laws for other states

■ An article by Chuck DeVore titled "Critical Race Theory Illuminates Democrats' Master Plan to End Honest Elections in America" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Florida Gov. DeSantis Signs Election Integrity Bill; Democrats Call It 'Voter Suppression' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled "Texas Lt. Gov. [Dan Patrick] on Senate Bill 7: 'We Make It Easy to Vote in Texas' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 7, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Libby Emmons titled "Watch: White House Takes Aim at Voting Laws in Texas, Florida" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Julio Rosas titled "Mika Brzezinski [of MSNBC] Melts Down Over Texas Republicans Strengthening Election Integrity" was posted at townhall.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Brad Slager titled "Democrats and the Press Rage About a Florida Voter Law the Citizens Want" was posted at townhall.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Allen Zhong titled "Arizona Formally Bans Post-Election Signature Fix for Mail-In Ballots" was posted at theepochtimes.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Catherine Salgado titled "UK Announces Voter ID Law to Avoid U.S.-Style Election Fraud" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Haley Victory Smith titled "Trump Hails UK Voter ID Proposal as Model for United States" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Susan Jones titled "Sen. Cruz: 'Corrupt Politicians Act' Would Strike Down States' Voter Integrity Laws, Including ID Requirements" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 11, 2021.

#### An orchestrated reset

■ An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "[Kamala] Harris Pinpoints One Root Cause of Border Surge [Climate Change]; Ted Cruz Shuts It Down" was posted at townhall.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "White House Creates a 'Climate Change Support' Office" was posted at townhall.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Joy Pullman titled "Democrats Celebrate Swindling Americans Into Believing Farthest-Left President Ever Is a 'Moderate' " was posted at thefederalist.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Mark Tapscott titled "An Economic Crisis Is Coming in America, Thanks to the Covid Lockdown" was posted at pjmedia.com on May 12, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Nancy Pelosi: 'The American People Want Electric Cars' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 13, 2021.

#### More government spending

■ An article by Hans Bader titled "Biden \$2.3 Trillion 'Infrastructure' Plan Would Spend Big on Obsolete Technologies" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Author [Marc Morano]: AOC's \$10 Billion Taxpayer-Funded 'Climate Corps' Would Duplicate Work of Other Government Agencies" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Government Grew by 48,000 Employees in April" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Sophie Mann titled "Overdue and Over Budget, Honolulu's \$12.5 Billion Rail Project Still Getting Federal Bailout Dollars" was posted at justthenews.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Josh Boak titled "Weak U.S. Jobs Report Spurs New Argument Over Big Government Spending" was posted at marketwatch.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Zachary Evans titled "[Bernie] Sanders Urges Biden to Abandon Infrastructure Negotiations, Proceed Without GOP Support" was posted at nationalreview.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Jacob Pramuk titled "Infrastructure Plan Should Cost [Between \$600 Billion] Up to \$800 Billion [Instead of \$2.3 Trillion], McConnell Says Ahead of Biden Meeting" was posted at cnbc.com on May 10, 2021.

#### Politicians return to "earmarks"

■ Looking back to March, an article by Tom Temin titled "After a Decade-Long Hiatus, Earmarks Appear to Be Headed Back to the Congressional Appropriations Process" was posted at federalnewsnetwork.com on March 22, 2021.

Looking back to April, an article by Ramesh Ponnuru titled "One Cheer for Return of Earmarks" was posted at bloomberg.com on April 5, 2021.

■ An article by Kelly Laco titled "Democrats' Dream: Congressional Earmarks Aim to Federally Fund 'Wokeism' " was posted at foxnews.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Bob Barr titled "Earmarks Are Not the Problem, Spending Is the Problem" was posted at townhall.com on May 12, 2021.

# Government spending is good for unions

■ Looking back to November of 2019, an article by Erich Wagner titled "Senate Democrats Push for Union Protections in Spending Package" was posted at govexec.com on Nov. 21, 2019.

■ An article by Jacob Bliss titled "Biden Administration Requests Ethics Rules Be Ignored for Union Bosses Appointed to Top Administration Positions" was posted at breitbart.com on May 7, 2021.

#### More government taxation

■ An article by Christopher Jacobs titled "Joe Biden Dodged Half a Million in Taxes, and He Wants You to Pay Your 'Fair Share' " was posted at thefederalist.com on May 6, 2021.

#### Rich people are getting richer

■ An article by Hank Berrien titled "Biden Champions Electric Vehicle Company That Energy Secretary [Jennifer Granholm] Has Millions In" was posted at dailywire.com on May 6, 2021.

 An article by Mike Murphy and Jeremy C. Owens titled "Jeff Bezos Sold Nearly \$5 Billion in Amazon Shares This Week" was posted at marketwatch.com on May 7, 2021.

#### Finances

An article by Annie Nova titled "Federal Judge Overturns National Eviction Ban [Meaning Millions May Now Be Evicted]" was posted at cnbc.com on May 5, 2021.

■ An article by Brittany De Lea titled "Texas Trucking Company [Sisu Energy] Offers Highest-Paid Drivers \$14,000 Per Week Amid Recruiting Effort" was posted at foxbusiness.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Yun Li and Nate Rattner titled "As the U.S. Economy Restarts From the Pandemic, Parts of It Are Severely Broken [With Major Shortages in Labor to Semiconductors, Lumber and Packaging Materials]" was posted at cnbc.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Jonathan Garber titled "Big Tech, Semiconductors Team Up to Lobby U.S. Government on Chip Production Funding" was posted at foxbusiness.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "56 Congressmen Warn Dems' Anti-Energy Infrastructure Plan Threatens 'Loss of Over a Quarter Million Jobs by 2023' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 13, 2021.

#### Cyberattacks on U.S. pipeline

■ An article by David E. Sanger, Clifford Krauss and Nicole Periroth titled "Cyberattack Forces a Shutdown of a Top U.S. Pipeline [From Texas to New York]" was posted at nytimes.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Emma Newburger titled "Ransomware Attack Forces Shutdown of Largest Fuel Pipeline in the U.S." was posted at cnbc.com on May 9, 2021.

■ An article by Ryan Morgan titled "Hacker Group ['DarkSide'] Responds to Cyberattack That Shut Down Largest U.S. Fuel Pipeline" was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on May 10, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Raphael Satter and Joseph Menn titled "U.S. Pipeline Hackers Say Their Aim Is Cash, Not Chaos" was posted at reuters.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Jordan Davidson titled "White House: Biden Will Not Change His Mind on Anti-Oil and Gas Policies Despite Fuel Shortages" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Michael Ruiz titled "Colonial Pipeline Back Online Amid Gas Shortage Following Cyberattack" was posted at foxbusiness.com on May 12, 2021.

■ An article by Spencer Brown titled "Pete 'Pothole' Buttigieg Doesn't Know If More Pipelines Are Necessary as East Coast Gas Pumps Run Dry" was posted at townhall.com on May 12, 2021.

#### Other pipeline news

■ An article by Leyland Cecco titled "Michigan Orders Closure of Pipeline in Escalating Dispute With Canada" was posted at theguardian.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Houston Keene titled "Biden's Energy Secretary [Jennifer Granholm] Says 'Pipe Is Best Way' to Transport Fuel, Sparks Backlash Regarding Keystone XL Pipeline" was posted at foxnews.com on May 12, 2021.

#### **Unemployment benefits**

■ An article by Susan Jones titled "Montana Opts Out of Extended Unemployment Benefits; Offers Back-to-Work Bonus Instead" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Denitsa Tsekova titled "South Carolina Becomes the Second State to Cancel Federal Unemployment Benefits" was posted at money.yahoo.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Nihal Krishan titled "Chamber of Commerce Calls for Ending \$300 Federal Unemployment Benefit After Disappointing Jobs Report" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Kate Taylor titled "McDonald's Franchisees Blame Hiring Challenges on Unemployment Benefits, and Warn That an 'Inflationary Time Bomb' Will Force Them to Hike Big Mac Prices" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 10, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Ann Saphir titled "Missouri, Tennessee Join U.S. States [Alabama, Arkansas, Mississippi, Montana and South Carolina] Cutting Pandemic Payments" was posted at reuters.com on May 11, 2021.

# Stimulus checks

■ An article by Josephine Nesbit titled "A Petition With Over 2 Million Signatures Calls for \$2,000 Monthly Stimulus Checks for Every American" was posted at bankingrates.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Clayton Jarvis titled "Fourth Stimulus Check in Jeopardy as Payments Dwindle" was posted at moneywise.com on May 9, 2021.

■ An article by Winston Gieseke titled "In California: Newsom Wants \$600 Stimulus Checks for Two-Thirds of Residents" was posted at usatoday.com on May 10, 2021.

#### Green New Deal

■ Looking back to July 2019, an article by Adam Shaw titled "AOC's Top Aide Admits Green New Deal About the Economy, Not Climate" was posted at foxnews.com on July 12, 2019.

■ Looking back to February 2019, an article by Gregg Re titled "Green New Deal Would Cost Up to \$93 Trillion, or \$600,000 Per Household; Study Says" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 25, 2019.

■ An article by Jackie Zhou titled "U.S. Seeks to Challenge China on Rare-Earth Elements, Key Ingredients in Biden's Energy Plan" was posted at foxbusiness.com on May 9, 2021.

#### **Comments about educating our youth**

■ An article by George Neumayr titled "The Great Brainwashing: Public School Education Has Never Been More Propagandistic" was posted at spectator.org on May 5, 2021.

An article by Dr. Susan Berry titled "Oklahoma Governor [Kevin Stitt] Signs Bill Banning Teaching of Critical Race Theory" was posted at breitbart.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Stef W. Kight titled "The Next Political Battleground: School Boards" was posted at axios.com on May 9, 2021.

■ An article by Sohrab Ahmari titled "Woke-ism Will Swallow Our Kids Unless We Restore the West's Great Traditions" was posted at nypost.com on May 9, 2021.

■ An article by Biba Adams titled "Florida School Principal [in Central Elementary School in Clewiston] Will Not Be Charged for Paddling Student [6-Year-Old Girl]: State Attorney" was posted at yahoo.com on May 10, 2021. (Although the student's mother had given the teacher permission to discipline her child, it was also the mother who released video footage of the incident that later went viral.)

■ An article by Dr. Susan Berry titled "Superintendent [in Bellingham, Washington] Defends Reading Transgender Book to 1st-Graders: 'Diverse Books Consistent With Our Values' " was posted at breitbart.com on May 11, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Libby Emmons titled "Watch: Biden's Education Secretary [Miguel Cardona] Sees Year-Long School Closures as An 'Opportunity' " were posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 12, 2021.

# **Comments about teacher unions**

■ An article by Katie Grimes titled "Powerful Teachers Unions Dictating Terms of Reopening to CDC, School Districts" was posted at californiaglobe.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article titled "Editorial: Teacher Union Helped Craft CDC School Reopening Rules" was posted at reviewjournal.com (Las Vegas) on May 7, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Libby Emmons titled "Watch: Teachers' Union Boss [Randi Weingarten] Says Widely Debunked '1619 Project' Is a 'Factual Version of Oppression in America' " were posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 6, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Libby Emmons titled "Watch: Teachers Union Boss [Randi Weingarten] Blames Trump for Schools Not Reopening, Defends Critical Race Theory" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Henry Rodgers titled "Republicans Launch Probe Into Massive Teachers Union's Influence on CDC; Demand Communications" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Emily Zanotti titled "Study: Three Million Children Have 'Dropped Out' of Full-Time School Amid Pandemic, Many in At-Risk Communities" was posted at dailywire.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Jayme Matzgar titled "Illinois Teachers Unions Attempt a Huge Power-Grab Over Private Schools" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Casey Harper titled "Teachers Union Gave Nearly \$20 Million to Dems Before Influencing CDC School Reopening Guidance" was posted at news-daily.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Reagan McCarthy titled "Teachers Union Boss [Randi Weingarten] Defends Influence Over Biden Administration's Reopening Guidance" was posted at townhall.com on May 10, 2021.

# Media comments about Tucker Carlson

■ Looking back to March, an article by Carly Ortiz-Lytle titled "[CNN Host] Brian Stelter Says Tucker Carlson is the 'New Donald Trump': He's Taken His Place 'As an Outrage Generator' " was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on March 14, 2021.

■ An article by Frank Bruni titled "The New Trump? Easy, It's Tucker [Carlson]" was posted at nytimes.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Tucker Carlson titled "Anthony Fauci Let the Coronavirus Pandemic Happen; Why Isn't There a Criminal Investigation?" was posted at foxnews.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Tom Porter titled "CNN's Medical Analyst [Dr. Jonathan Reiner] Called Tucker Carlson a Vaccine 'Saboteur'—and Challenged Him to Say If He Has Taken the Jab" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 10, 2021.

# Other news about the media

■ An article by Brian Flood titled "Fox News Dominates Basic Cable as Struggling 'New Day' Continues to Drag Down CNN" was posted at foxnews.com on May 4, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Media Misfire Wildly With Headlines Predicting 'Blockbuster Jobs Report'—'Jobs Report for the Ages' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article Greg Price titled "The April Jobs Numbers Were So Bad That CNBC's Steve Liesman Thought It Was a Typo" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by David Ng titled "Rob Schneider Calls Out Corporate Media: Free Speech Under Attack by the People Whose Jobs Are to Defend It" was posted at breitbart.com on May 7, 2021.

An article by David Ng titled "Jimmy Kimmel Calls Caitlyn Jenner an 'Ignorant A-Hole' for Calling Out California's Decline" was posted at breitbart.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[HBO's Bill] Maher: The Left Has Become the Party of 'Moral Panics' the Way the Right Was" was posted at breitbart.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Mary Kay Linge titled "How the New York Times Has Published Lies to Serve a Biased Narrative" was posted at nypost.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Mairead McArdle titled "Fox News' Kristin Fisher Leaving for CNN" was posted at dailywire.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Stephen A. Crockett Jr. titled "Symone Sanders [At the Time a Black Senior Adviser to Joe Biden] Tackled a Protester to Save Biden [on March 3, 2020] and Still Didn't Get the Press Secretary Gig; She's Got a Right to Be Upset" was posted at theroot.com on May 10, 2021. (When Ms. Sanders was not hired as Press Secretary, she became a staff member for Kamala Harris.)

■ An article by Olafimihan Oshin titled "[Black] 'SNL' Star Michael Che Stunned by Cultural Appropriation Backlash Over Sketch [He Wrote for Saturday Night Live Show on May 8]" was posted at thehill.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Tim Graham titled "Team Biden's Rigid Control of the Press" was posted at townhall.com on May 12, 2021.

■ An article by Christopher Bedford titled "Behind the Curtain: How The New York Times Manufactures Lies for Democrats to Attack Their Opponents" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 12, 2021.

# **Comments about Golden Globes**

■ An article by Bill Keveney titled "NBC Cancels Golden Globes for 2022, Saying HFPA [Hollywood Foreign Press Association] Must First Address Its Problems [of No Black Representation]" was posted at usatoday.com on May 10, 2021.

■ Looking back to February 2021, an article by Josh Rottenberg and Stacy Perman titled "Who Really Gives Out the Golden Globes? A Tiny Group [87 People] of Quirky Characters—and No Black Members" was posted at latimes.com on Feb. 21, 2021.

#### CDC changing opinions

■ An article by Korin Miller titled "CDC Says Covid Can Be Transmitted Through Aerosols; But Why Now?" was posted at yahoo.com on May 10, 2021.

# Variant coronavirus strains

■ An article by Peter Weber titled "More Studies Show Pfizer and Moderna Covid-19 Vaccines Protect Against Worrisome Variants" was posted at theweek.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Susan Jones titled "CDC Director: 'Variants Are a Wild Card That Could Reverse . . . Progress' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Kayla Rivas titled "WHO Elevates Indian Coronavirus Strain to 'Variant of Concern' " was posted at foxnews.com on May 10, 2021.

#### **Coronavirus vaccines**

■ An article by Elinor Aspegren, Christine Fernando and Christal Hayes titled "More Than a Third of Americans Vaccinated; Pfizer Vaccine May Become First in U.S. to Get Full FDA Approval" was posted at usatoday.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Barry Wilner titled "No Cutting [NFL] Players Because They Are Unvaccinated" was posted at apnews.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Andrew Keshner titled "Will Full FDA Approval for Pfizer-BioNTech's Vaccine Move the Needle on Vaccine Hesitancy?" was posted at marketwatch.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article titled "States Scale Back Vaccine Orders Amid Waning Demand" was posted at newsmax.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Josephine Nesbit titled "CDC Will Allow Cruise Ships in U.S. Waters This Summer—But There's a Catch [As Long As the Majority on Board Are Vaccinated]" was posted at bankingrates.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Connecticut Becomes One of 1st States to Hit 70% of Adults Vaccinated" was posted at connecticut.news12.com on May 9, 2021.

■ An article by John Haltiwanger titled "Fox & Friends Hosts Say They're All Vaccinated and It Gave Them a Sense of 'Relief' " was posted at businessinsider.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Jorge L. Ortiz and John Bacon titled "Pfizer Vaccine Gets FDA Okay for 12-15 Age Group" was posted at usatoday.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Peter Weber titled "U.S. Vaccinations Started Dropping During the Johnson & Johnson Pause; Did Biden's Team Mess Up?" was posted at theweek.com on May 10, 2021.

# National vaccine data base?

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Pentagon Develops Microchip Detecting Covid-19 by Tracking Your Blood" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 3, 2021.

# Should vaccine be mandated?

■ An article by Andrew Dunn titled "Should the Covid-19 Vaccine Be Mandated? Debate Takes Center Stage, as Hospitals, Colleges and Businesses Start Requiring the Shot" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 1, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Watch: CNN Host [Michael Smerconish] Suggests Shunning People Who Don't Get Vaccinated" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 5, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Whoopi Goldberg 'Not Going Outside Until I Know Everybody Outside' Has Gotten Covid Vaccine" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 5, 2021.

■ An article titled "Biden Administration Set to Ramp Up Vaccine Diplomacy in Drive to Inoculate World Against Covid-19" was posted at marketwatch.com on May 9, 2021.

■ An article by Jack Holmes titled "If You're Vaccinated, You Can Live Your Life Again; It Really Is That Simple" was posted at esquire.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Kristine Bowman titled "Can Schools Require Teens to Get a Covid-19 Vaccine?" was posted at marketwatch.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Arthur Caplan and Dorit Reiss titled "One More Argument Against Vaccine Mandates Crumbles" was posted at barrons.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Quentin Fottrell titled "Is It Ethical for Cruise Lines, Venues, Schools or Broadway to Restrict Entry to People Not Vaccinated Against Covid-19?" was posted at marketwatch.com on May 13, 2021.

#### Vaccine passports

■ An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "NY Gov. [Andrew] Cuomo: Mets, Yankees to Segregate Vaccinated, Unvaccinated Fans" was posted at breitbart.com on May 5, 2021.

■ An article by Tristan Justice titled "[Washington] Governor Jay Inslee Orders Churches, Sporting Events to Implement 'Vaccinated Sections' " was posted at thefederalist.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Taylor Dolven titled "[Ron] DeSantis Ban on Vaccine Proof May Send One Company's Cruise Ships [Norwegian Cruise Line] Out of Florida" was posted at miamiherald.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Kyle Olson titled "Vaccine Passports in Michigan: Schools, Sports Organizations Require Proof for Testing Opt-Out" was posted at breitbart.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Kyle Morris titled "Wyoming Governor Mark Gordon Bans Coronavirus Vaccine Passports" was posted at breitbart.com on May 10, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Robin Emmott and Sabine Siebold titled "EU Confident of Covid-19 Travel Certificate for Summer" was posted at reuters.com on May 11, 2021.

# **Coronavirus testing**

■ An article titled "As U.S. Reopens, Campuses [Like the University of Vermont and the University of Michigan] Tighten Restrictions for Virus" was posted at newsmax.com on May 8, 2021.

#### Coronavirus masks

■ An article by Susan Jones titled "Fauci: During Flu Season, 'I Think That People Temporarily . . . Might Start Wearing Masks Again' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 4, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Fully-Vaccinated Kamala Harris and Husband Still Wear Masks as She Kisses Him Goodbye Before Boarding Plane" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 5, 2021.

■ An article by Jeanette Settembre titled "Southwest Airlines Removes 5-Year-Old Boy With Autism From Flight for Not Wearing Face Mask" was posted at foxnews.com on May 5, 2021.

■ An article by Stephanie Giang-Paunon titled "Colorado Mom Slams Southwest Airlines for Removing Family From Plane Over 3-Year-Old's Mask [As the Boy Suffers From 'Sensory Processing Disorder]" was posted at foxnews.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article titled "UMass Amherst Parents Fight Students' Suspension From School Over Off-Campus Face Coverings" was posted at wcvb.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Nicholas Fondacaro titled "Former FDA Boss [and Pfizer Board Member Dr. Scott Gottlieb] Tells CBS It's Time to End Mask Mandates in 'Wholesale Fashion' " was posted at newsbusters.org on May 9, 2021.

An article by Korin Miller titled "How Much Longer Will We Be Wearing Face Masks? Here's What Experts Predict" was posted at prevention.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Gwen Filosa titled "A Man Was Punched Over a Mask Dispute at a Key West Dairy Queen, Police Say" was posted at miamiherald.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Aidin Vaziri and Erin Allday titled "California Ending Mask Mandate June 15? Newsom Softens Earlier Remarks" was posted at sfchronicle.com on May 12, 2021.

■ An article by Alexandria Hein and Kayla Rivas titled "Fully Vaccinated People Can Ditch Masks Indoors, Physical Distancing: CDC" was posted at foxnews.com on May 13, 2021.

# **Coronavirus social distancing**

■ Looking back to April, an article by Marlanne Guenot titled "Staying 6 Feet Apart Indoors Isn't Enough to Stop the Spread of Covid-19, MIT Study Finds" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 28, 2021.

■ An article by Alexandria Hein and Kayla Rivas titled "Fully Vaccinated People Can Ditch Masks Indoors, Physical Distancing: CDC" was posted at foxnews.com on May 13, 2021.

#### **Coronavirus threat outdoors**

■ An article by Alexandria Hein titled "CDC Risk of Coronavirus Transmission Outdoors Greatly Exaggerated, Bombshell Report Finds" was posted at foxnews.com on May 11, 2021.

#### **Coronavirus shutdowns**

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "[Ron] DeSantis: We're Suing CDC Because 'One Unelected Bureaucracy' Doesn't Have Authority to Close an Entire U.S. Industry" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Joshua Klein titled "The Atlantic Calls Out 'Anxious' Liberals Who 'Can't Quit Lockdown'—Progressives Have 'Veered Away' From Scientific Evidence" was posted at breitbart.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Michael Ginsberg titled "Bride-To-Be's Lawsuit Against D.C.: Why Is Dancing Allowed at Strip Clubs, but Banned at Weddings?" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Nathanael Blake titled "Lockdowns Have Spawned a New Addict: The Pandemic Junkie" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Kylee Zempel titled "Lockdown Mongers Can Point Fingers, but the Science Is In; They're to Blame" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 12, 2021.

#### **Coronavirus and leadership hypocrisy**

■ Looking back to January, an article by Bradford Betz titled "50 Different Politicians, Government Officials Make 'Covid Hypocrisy' List" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Governor Gretchen Whitmer Reportedly Borrowed a Private Jet for Secret Florida Trip During Lockdown [After Ordering Citizens to Stay Home]" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 6, 2021.

#### Coronavirus and religion

■ An article by Kate Martin titled "An Oregon Church [in Salem, Oregon] That Sued the Governor Over Covid-19 Restrictions Will Still Open on Mother's Day Despite Now Being Linked to 74 Virus Cases" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 8, 2021. ■ An article by Trace William Cowen titled "Oregon Pastor on Pressure to Close Church After Covid-19 Outbreak: [Concerning the Possibility of Closing] 'Not Us, Not Now, Not Ever' " was posted at complex.com on May 10, 2021.

#### **Comments about harassment of Asians**

■ An article by Kimberly Nguyen titled "Asian American Father Walking With 1-Year-Old Son in Stroller Repeatedly Punched in San Francisco" was posted at news.yahoo.com on May 5, 2021.

# Comments about police "misconduct"

An article by Lee Moran titled "Michelle Obama Says She Fears for Her Daughters Every Time They Get in a Car" was posted at huffpost.com on May 7, 2021.

An article by Ashley Collman titled "Video Shows an Alaska Teacher Telling Students That George Floyd Would Still Be Alive If He Followed Police Orders; She Was Put on Leave" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Taylor Ardrey titled "An Alabama Cop Who Fatally Shot a Suicidal Man Was Found Guilty of Murder and Faces Decades Behind Bars, Reports Say" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Luke Nozicka and Bill Lukitsch titled "Prosecutor [Jean Peters Baker] Apologizes to Kansas City [Who Was Imprisoned for 40 Years] Man Who She Says Is Innocent in 1978 Murders" was posted at kansascity.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Jamie T. Lau and James E. Coleman Jr. titled "25 Years in Prison, \$45 as Compensation; North Carolina Is Failing the Wrongfully Convicted" was posted at newsobserver.com on May 10, 2021.

#### **Comments about Marxist BLM corporation**

■ A video and an article by Natalie Winters titled "Unseen Video: BLM Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Says Her Book Is Like Mao's Red Book [Which Contains Hundreds of Quotes From Then-Chairman Mao]" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Tristan Justice titled "Millionaire BLM Co-Founder [Patrisse Cullors] Admits She's a Marxist, Says She's Proud of Comparisons to Mao" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Pam Key titled "Michelle Obama: Black Lives Matter 'Taking to the Streets Because They Have To' " was posted at breitbart.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Bob Price titled "BLM Protesters Block Major Intersection in North Texas City [of Plano]" was posted at breitbart.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Tyler Kingkade titled "Black Lives Matter Protests Lit Up a Midwestern City [Des Moines, Iowa]; Now Young Activists Face the Fallout" was posted at nbcnews.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Maya King titled "Black Lives Matter Thought They Had Washington's Ear; Now They Feel Shut Out" was posted at politico.com on May 11, 2021.

#### Moronic comments denying excessive riots

■ Looking back to April, an article by Leah Barkoukis titled "NYT Columnist [Paul Krugman] Argues Mass Rioting, Looting Last Summer Was Just Something Republicans 'Believe' Happened" was posted at townhall.com on April 23, 2021.

■ Looking back to April, an article by Pam Key titled "Fox News Channel's Juan Williams Claims Republicans Lied About Cities Burning From BLM Riots" was posted at breitbart.com on April 29, 2021.

■ Looking back to September, an article by Noah Manskar titled "Riots Following George Floyd's Death May Cost Insurance Companies Up to \$2 Billion" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 16, 2020.

#### **Comments about Portland riots**

■ A video and an article by Ari Hoffman titled "Watch: Armed Antifa Militants Attack Portland Motorists in Broad Daylight" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Zachary Stieber titled "U.S. Prosecutors Drop Bulk of Cases Against Riot Suspects in Portland, Oregon" was posted at theepochtimes.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Jack Phillips titled "Disabled Portland Veteran Says Armed Black Lives Matter Agitators Beat, Hospitalized Him" was posted at theepochtimes.com on May 9, 2021.

#### **Comments about other riots**

■ A video and an article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Watch: Radical Climate Activists March Through DC, Paint Windows Black to Protest Pipelines" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 9, 2021.

#### **Comments about defunding the police**

■ An article by Julio Rosas titled "Washington D.C. Police Department Is Hemorrhaging Officers Amid Rising Crime Rates" was posted at townhall.com on May 4, 2021.

■ An article by Sarah Ruiz-Grossman titled "San Francisco to Redirect \$3.75 Million From Law Enforcement to Black Business" was posted at huffpost.com on May 5, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Libby Emmons titled "Watch: Ron DeSantis Commits to Funding the Police in Florida" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 5, 2021.

■ An article by Caroline Downey titled "Texas House Approves Bill to Penalize Cities That Defund Police" was posted at national review.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Brie Stimson titled "Los Angeles Homicides on Pace to Hit 340 for 2021; Would Match Last Year's Pandemic Surge" was posted at foxnews.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Caroline Downey titled "Andrew Yang Criticizes 'Defund the Police' After NYC Shooting" was posted at national review.com on May 9, 2021.

■ An article by Jenny Beth Martin titled "Will Leftists Continue Push to Defund Police, Despite 2020 Murders Spiking by 25% and Arrests Slumping by a Third?" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Reg Chapman titled "[Minneapolis] Mayor [Jacob] Frey: Calls to Defund Minneapolis Police Have Played Role in Crime Spike" was posted at cbsminnesota.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Andrew Cuff titled "The Feds Are Trying to Use George Floyd's Death to End Local Policing" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 12, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Daviscourt titled "Antifa Chants 'Death to America'— Burns American Flag to Protest Law Enforcement Appreciation Dinner in [Bellevue] Washington" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 12, 2021.

#### **Comments about police reform**

■ An article by Jonathan S. Tobin titled "New York's 'Bail Reform' Disaster Shows Democrats Don't Care About Racism Against Jews" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Sadie Gurman and Eliza Collins titled "Police-Overhaul Efforts Draws Bipartisan Agreement on Key Issues" was posted at wsj.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Maya King, Nicholas Wu and Marianne LeVine titled "Dems Have a Problem on Police Reform—And It's Not the GOP [But Rather Progressive Groups Saying Dems Are Not Doing Enough]" was posted at politico.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Jonathan Swan titled "[Bernie] Sanders Calls for Weakened Police Union Power When Shielding Officers From Accountability" was posted at axios.com on May 9, 2021.

■ An article by Rebecca Falconer titled "Georgia Governor Signs Bill Repealing Citizen's Arrest Law [Dating Back to 1863] After Ahmaud Arbery Shooting [on February 23, 2020]" was posted at news.yahoo.com on May 10, 2021.

#### **Comments about weapons**

■ An article by Christian Toto titled "Samantha Bee Wants to 'Take Your Guns' " was posted at hollywoodintoto.com on May 4, 2021.

■ An article by Maayan Schechter titled "South Carolina to Join Other States That Allow Gun Owners to Carry Openly in Public" was posted at news.yahoo.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Liz George titled "Biden DOJ Proposes Changing Definition of 'Firearm'; Background Checks on Gun Parts and More 'Ghost Gun' Rules" was posted at americanmilitary.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Biden DOJ Claims 'Weapons Parts Kits' Are 'Firearms' " was posted at breitbart.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Lawrence Richard titled "Leading NYC Mayoral Candidate [Brooklyn Borough President Eric Adams] Said Last Year [in January 2020 That] He'd Drop Security and Carry His Own Gun if He Wins Race" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 9, 2021.

■ Looking back to April, an article by John Nolte titled "Massive Media Fail—Support for Gun Control Drops 16 Points" was posted at breitbart.com on April 28, 2021.

■ An article by John Nolte titled "Support for Gun Control Plummets With Young People, Hispanics" was posted at breitbart.com on May 9, 2021.

■ An article by Matt Palumbo titled "Nearly Half of U.S. Counties Are Now Second Amendment Sanctuaries" was posted at bongino.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Peter Suciu titled "Thanks, Joe Biden? Ammo Companies Are Seeing Record Sales and Revenue" was posted at 19fortyfive.com on May 11, 2021.

#### Minimum wage

■ An article by Kate Rogers titled "Chipotle to Hike Wages [With Pay Range From \$11 to \$18 an Hour, Resulting in a \$15 Average Hourly Wage], Debut Referral Bonuses in Attempt to Hire 20,000 Workers [by the End of June]" was posted at cnbc.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Brian Sozzi titled "Chipotle Minimum Wage Hike to \$15 Deals 'Psychological' Blow to Restaurant Industry: Top Analyst" was posted at finance.yahoo.com on May 11, 2021.

#### **Comments about transgenders**

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Swedish Hospital Halts Use of Puberty Blockers, Cross-Sex Hormones; Cites Potential Long-Term Damage" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Thomas Barrabi titled "Montana Gov. Gianforte Signs Bill Banning Transgender Athletes From Girls Sports" was posted at foxnews.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Caroline Downey titled "Biden HHS Redefines Sex [Gender] as Non-Biological in New 'Anti-Discrimination' Rule Change" was posted at nationalreview.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Chris Pandolfo titled "Biden Administration Reverses Trump Rule, Will Force Hospitals to Provide Sex-Change Procedures" was posted at theblaze.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Tennessee Passes Bill to Prohibit Puberty Blockers, Cross-Sex Hormones for Sexually Dysphoric Minors" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 10, 2021.mmm

■ An article by James Anthony titled "'Be Quiet' About Trans People in Olympics [Specifically Trans Athlete Laurel Hubbard Competing Against Them], Former Female Olympian [Tracey Lambrechs] Was Told" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 10, 2021.

# **Comments about reparations**

■ Looking back to February, an article by John L. Dorman titled "Slavery Ended Over 130 Years Ago': Former NFL Player Herschel Walker Says Black Americans Shouldn't Get Reparations" was posted at businessinsider.com on Feb. 21, 2021.

■ Looking back to April, an article by Nicholas Fandos titled "House Panel Advances Bill to Study Reparations in Historic Vote" was posted at nytimes.com on April 14, 2021.

#### **Comments about adding states**

■ An article by Natalie Winters titled "Soros-Backed Magazine [Open Democracy] Pushes for 5 New States [Washington D.C., Puerto Rico, the US Virgin Islands, American Samoa and the Marina Islands] to 'End Whiteness' of Government" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on May 6, 2021.

#### **Comments about Supreme Court shenanigans**

An article by Houston Keene titled "Kamala Harris Stresses Need for 'Independent' Judiciary in El Salvador as Democrats Push Court-Packing in U.S." was posted at foxnews.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Rep. Ted Budd and Marjorie Dannenfelser titled "Court-Packing Power Grab Endangers Rights, Threatens Nation's Foundations" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 10, 2021.

#### **Comments about Senate filibuster**

■ An article by Kelsey Vlamis titled "Democrats Renew Calls to End the Filibuster After McConnell Said He's `100%' Focused on Stopping Biden" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Brittany Bernstein titled "Ilhan Omar: Democrats Must 'Grow a Backbone' and 'Abolish the Filibuster' " was posted at nationalreview.com on May 6, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Daniel Strauss titled "Divided Republicans Reunite to Mount Defense of Filibuster" was posted at theguardian.com on May 11, 2021.

#### **Comments about Gavin Newsom recall**

■ An article by Nicole Nixon titled "Facing a Recall and a Massive Surplus, Gov. Newsom Proposes More Stimulus Checks" was posted at npr.org on May 10, 2021.

■ An article titled "With \$76 Billion Surplus, California Proposes Rebates for Millions of Taxpayers" was posted at marketwatch.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Paul Steinhauser titled "Growing Opposition in California to Newsom Recall, New Poll Suggests" was posted at foxnews.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article titled "Republican Gubernatorial Candidate [Former San Diego Mayor Kevin Faulconer] Wants to Eliminate California's Income Tax for Individuals Making Up to \$50,000" was posted at marketwatch.com on May 12, 2021.

# **Comments about Hunter Biden**

■ An article by Edwin Mora titled "Report: Hunter Biden's Connected to 'Chief Spy of China' Through His Chinese-American Secretary" was posted at breitbart.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Florida Rep. Michael] Waltz: Media, Dems Will 'Shrug' at New Hunter Biden Email Report" was posted at breitbart.com on May 8, 2021.

# Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

■ An article by Joseph Curl titled "Shades of Jimmy Carter; Gas Lines, Inflation, Rising Unemployment Return Under Biden" was posted at dailywire.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Jordan Davidson titled "Trump: Comparisons of Biden and Carter Are Unfair . . . to Carter" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 12, 2021.

■ An article by David Marcus titled "Joe Biden's Weakness Is Encouraging Cyber Attacks" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Star Parker titled "Biden's 'We the People' Rationale for Big Government Is a Civics Lesson Worthy of Our Failing Public Schools" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 5, 2021.

■ An article by Matt Palumbo titled "States That Voted Biden Lost Twice as Many Jobs Amid Pandemic" was posted at bongino.com on May 6, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Richard Cowan titled "Democrats' Quarrels in Divided U.S. Congress Complicate Biden Agenda" was posted at reuters.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Lamar County Democratic Party 'Chose Not to Accept Mr. O'Connor's Resignation' [After He Called Sen. Tim Scott an 'Oreo']" was posted at myparistexas.com on May 4, 2021.

■ An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Texas Democrats Support Chairman [Gary O'Connor] Who Used 'Oreo' Slur Against Sen. Tim Scott" was posted at townhall.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by John Daniel Davidson titled "Republicans Aren't Obsessed With Critical Race Theory, White Democrats Are" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article titled "California Reports First Yearly Population Decline in Its History, a Drop of More Than 182,000 People" was posted at abc7.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Alex Diggins titled "Disney's Problematic Princess: Why Snow White Is Forever Being Cancelled [Because of 'Non-Consensual Kiss' From Prince Charming]" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Brittany Bernstein titled "Disney Employee Training Claims U.S. Was Founded on 'Systemic Racism'—Includes 'White Privilege Check-list' " was posted at nationalreview.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Caroline Downey titled "Detroit Police Chief Prepares to Challenge Whitmer for Michigan Governor" was posted at nationalreview.com on May 7, 2021.

■ An article by Jimmy Vielkind titled "Andrew Cuomo Investigation Expands as State Attorney General Looks at Aide's Calls" was posted at wsj.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Luis Ferre-Sadurni titled "As [Andrew] Cuomo Fights for Survival, He Revives His Combative Image" was posted at nytimes.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled "After Backing Biden and Harris, Dwayne 'the Rock' Johnson to 'Consider' Presidential Run; I Have an 'Ambition to Unite Our Country' " was posted at breitbart.com on May 4, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Libby Emmons titled "Watch: Stacey Abrams 'Absolutely' Has Presidential Ambitions" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Oriana Gonzalez titled "Biden to Pick Rahm Emanuel as U.S. Ambassador to Japan" was posted at axios.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Greg Piper titled "Trustee Floats Merger for Woke-But-Broke Evergreen State College [in Washington State] After Presidential Search Flub" was posted at justthenews.com on May 11, 2021. (See next headline.)

■ Looking back to September 2017, an article by Jennifer Kabbany titled "Evergreen State College [in Washington State] Settles Claim With Embattled [Husband and Wife] Professors [Who Reported Hostility Toward Them Because They Resisted a Race-Based Equity Plan] for \$500,000" was posted at thecollegefix.com on Sept. 16, 2017.

#### Bias against conservatives

■ Looking back to November 2020, an article by James Samson titled "DNC Official [David Atkins of California] Suggests Re-Education for Trump Voters—'How Do You Deprogram 75 Million People?" was posted at lifezette.com on Nov. 21, 2020.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Rasmussen: 59% of Voters Say Content Editors at Social Media Platforms Like Facebook, Twitters Are Politically Biased" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 7, 2021.

#### **Positive comments about conservatives**

■ An article by Staff titled "Surgical Miracle' Saved [Texas] Rep. Dan Crenshaw's Left Retina" was posted at foxnews.com on May 5, 2021.

■ An article by Haley Victory Smith titled "Missouri House Votes in Favor of Creating 'Rush Limbaugh Day' [on His Birthday of Jan. 12]" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 7, 2021.

#### Trump supporters and detractors

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Brent Bozell: Facebook 'Get's Its First Opportunity to Interfere With the 2024 Election' [By Continuing to Ban Donald Trump]" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 5, 2021. ■ An article by Alan Fram titled "Liz Cheney [of Wyoming] Clings to GOP Post as Trump Endorses Replacement [Elise Stefanik of New York]" was posted at apnews.com on May 5, 2021.

■ An article by Susan B. Glasser titled "Forced to Choose Between Trump's 'Big Lie' and Liz Cheney, the House GOP Chooses the Lie" was posted at newyorker.com on May 6, 2021.

■ An article by Kurt Schlichter titled "The Big Lie Is That [Liz] Cheney [of Wyoming] Is Still a Republican" was posted at townhall.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Ashley Oliver titled "New York Rep.] Elise Stefanik Views Trump Voters as 'Critical' to Republicans Winning [2022] Midterms" was posted at breitbart.com on May 8, 2021.

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "New Data Finds Majority of Trump's 2020 Voters Were Women and Minorities" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Rebecca Falconer titled "Over 100 Republicans Threaten to Form 3rd Party Unless GOP Breaks From Trump" was posted at axios.com on May 11, 2021.

■ An article by Susan Jones titled "Rep. Liz Cheney Ousted From Leadership: 'I Am a Conservative Republican . . . We Must Speak the Truth' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 12, 2021.

■ An article by Dinesh D'Souza titled "In Trying to Settle a Vendetta [Against Trump], Liz Cheney Commits Career Suicide" was posted at townhall.com on May 12, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Trump: 'Liz Cheney Is a Bitter, Horrible Human Being'—'I Look Forward to Watching Her . . . on CNN or MSDNC' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 12, 2021.

#### General interest

■ An article by Penny Starr titled "CDC: U.S. Birth Rate Sees Largest Drop in 50 Years" was posted at breitbart.com on May 5, 2021.

■ An article by Harriet Alexander and Holden Walter-Warner titled "Melinda Gates Has Been Consulting Divorce Lawyers Since October 2019 When Bill's Meetings With Jeffrey Epstein Were Revealed and She Decided Marriage Was 'Irretrievably Broken' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 9, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "IG [Inspector General]: 42% of IRS Printers Unusable; Employees Say No One's Replaced Ink Cartridges, Emptied Waste Cartridge Containers" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Steve Beynon titled "Nearly Half of Female Soldiers Still Failing New Army Fitness Test, While Males Pass Easily" was posted at military.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Russell Contreras titled "Houston Mayor Sylester Turner to Lead Influential National Black Mayors Group [of 500 Black Mayors]" was posted at axios.com on May 10, 2021.

■ An article by Zac Ntim titled "Donald Glover [Black Writer, Creator and Director] Says the Fear of Being Canceled Has Led to 'Boring' Films and TV Shows" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 11, 2021.

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

*Isaiah 55:6-11—*"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."